

Misión Permanente de la República de Nicaragua ante la Oficina de las Naciones Unidas de Ginebra



To the Permanent Missions to the United Nations of States Parties to the Convention on Cluster Munitions

Geneva, 15th December, 2017

Excellencies, dear colleagues,

NOTIFICATION OF THE CHANGE OF 8MSP PRESIDENCY REPRESENTATIVE

I am writing to inform you that as of today, I have decided to step down from my position as the Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary and Permanent Representative of Nicaragua to the United Nations Office in Geneva. Consequently, I will no longer perform the function of the President of the 8th Meeting of States Parties to the Convention on Cluster Munitions (8MSP) as of today.

Until the new Permanent Representative of Nicaragua is appointed, Mr. Carlos Morales, Deputy Permanent Representative and Chargé d'affaires a.i. will be representing the Nicaraguan presidency ensuring the uninterrupted implementation of the Convention.

I wish to take this opportunity to thank you all for the excellent collaboration since I took on the role of 8MSP President and wish you all the very best in your continued efforts in furthering the objectives of the Convention and in reinforcing the norms established by it.

Please accept, Excellencies, the assurances highest consideration.

H.E. Hernán Estrada Roman

President of the 8th Meeting of States Parties to the Convention on Cluster Munitions (8MSP)

Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary

Permanent Representative

Permanent Mission of Nicaragua to the United Nations Office